
  Dear Parents, 

Today we have welcomed back the first group of Year 10 pupils.  We were absolutely 
delighted to see them and they were equally pleased to see us!  This week every Year 
10 pupil will have an extended lesson of English, Maths and Science.  Next week every 
Year 10 pupil will have their four option lessons.  As you would expect, we have a 
‘dynamic Risk Assessment procedure’ and the very early indications are that we can 
safely accommodate a reduced number of pupils and staff. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

A reminder to all parents that if you are bringing/collecting your son/daughter by car, please do not 
come down the drive into the school grounds.  Also, please be aware that there are traffic lights 
around Sandygate Lane.  My recommendation is that you use the Parish Council Car Park and ..... make 
them walk the final 200 metres into school!! 
 

I do sympathise with all parents of Years 7, 8 and 9 pupils.  We will continue to make learning at home for 
your son/daughter as interesting and appropriate as possible.  I have total empathy for your situation and wish 
things were different.  I sincerely hope there is something approaching normality in September.  As you are 
aware, the Government has announced a catch up fund incorporating a tutoring programme.  We will keep 
you fully informed about this initiative, along with any Summer activity schemes, once we are provided with 
more details. 
 
In the meantime, we all carry on.  Thank You so much for your patience, understanding and support.  I hope 
everyone in your family continues to have good health and remains positive.  All the very best.  As always, if 
you need to contact me about any issue, please do not hesitate to get in touch.  My email address is 
morrisc@broughtonhigh.co.uk.   
                                                                                                                                           Chris Morris, Headteacher 
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Online Safety – A Guide to Parental Controls 
 

 
A guide to help parents set up parental controls to provide their 
son/daughter with a safer online environment is available on the school 
website: A Guide to Parental Controls 
 
Parental controls can help to protect your child from seeing something that 
they shouldn’t.  However, no system is effective all of the time, therefore it 
is important to engage with your child and talk to them regularly about their 
online activity. 

 
Mrs Boardman 

 
 

mailto:morrisc@broughtonhigh.co.uk
http://www.broughtonhigh.co.uk/schooldata/pages/parents-students/internet-safety/a-guide-to-parental-controls.pdf


 

Down on the farm! 

Whilst many sectors of our economy have ground their operations to a halt, one 
major area has had no choice but to keep on going – Farming!  Lockdown came at 
a time when sheep farmers in our region were in the middle of the lambing season 
and, come rain or shine, the farmer’s work has to be done.  With the risk of falling 

ill, for many farmers 
comes the worry of 
losing a whole life’s 
work and a home – so 
social distancing for 
farmers has been self-
imposed strictly, while 
carrying on with the 
full weight of daily business.  My neighbour 
and good friend has around 800 sheep and, 

since May, 1175 lambs on his farm here in the 
Forest of Bowland.  During lockdown evenings, 
I have been helping him out during this busy 
period. As the weeks of lockdown turned into 
months, the variety of work also evolved and 
so far I’ve been assisting sheep in labour, 
feeding new-born lambs, dosing and 
vaccinating, drain digging, baling hay and a lot 
of mucking out! 

Mr Tomlin 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
   

Excellence in Textiles 
Evie Bamber in Year 7 produced a high quality piece of work in response to a recent  
task “My Outfits – All Four Seasons”. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Mrs Tillotson 
 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
  

Year 9 pupils make a ‘Flying Start’  



 
 
 

Bake Boxes project 
The Year 9 pupils were set the challenge of designing, making and trialling their bake box product.  I have 
been delighted with the range of ideas that they have presented.  They have researched their product, 
written out detailed instructions and then made the product using step by step instructions, culminating in a 
professional food product being made.  Some pupils have filmed their productions which have been great to 
watch.  I have said that I will use their recipe cards to make some of their products at home, but 
I do not think they will be as professional as they have presented.  Excellent work, well done.   

Mrs Newton  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

Year 9 pupils make a ‘Flying Start’ to GCSE Food  

Eva Jones 

Rachael Tabord 



  

Congratulations to the following pupils for achieving their Bronze Cooking Awards this week.    
 

Keep cooking everyone. 
 

Mrs Newton 
 
 
 
 
 
                  
 
 
 
 

Bronze Award 
 
 

Henry Woodall 
 

Felix Goodwin 

Food Technology 

Cycling Challenge 
500 miles in 5 weeks for the Teenage Cancer Trust 
 
Katie McCombe (9H) is fundraising for the Teenage Cancer Trust by 
undertaking a cycling challenge with her mum.  They are aiming to cycle 
500 miles (800kms) over 5 weeks to raise money for the Teenage Cancer 
Trust. 
  
Katie said, “The reason I am doing it for the Teenage Cancer Trust is 
because I know a few people who have been diagnosed with cancer.  I 
would like to support the charity and help more and more people live.”   
 
Further details can be found via the following link: 
 
JustGiving - 500 miles in 5 weeks - Teenage Cancer Trust 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/natalie-mccombe2?utm_source=sms&utm_medium=fundraising&utm_content=natalie-mccombe2&utm_campaign=pfp-sms&utm_term=073cf49ad6f74cd6841ecb166d0ca49a


 
 
 
This excellent work is from the Year 8 Anthropomorphia 
Project.  Pupils were asked to research animal heads, build an 
animal mask from scrap/found materials, conduct a 
photoshoot of the mask-wearer engaged in everyday activity, 
then effectively edit and present their best photographs. 

Ms Smith 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   

Excellence in Art 

Charlie Warren 

Ben Ratcliffe 

Anthropomorphic – adj. ascribing human 
attributes/character to an animal (or object) 

Erin Kopydlowski  
 

Grace Willingale 

Noah Bunting 
 



 
 

 
 

Last week, pupils in Year 10 were asked to think deeply about the recent 'Blacklivesmatter' protests that have 
taken place around the world before writing an opinion letter to the editor of their local newspapers. You will 
find a selection of the best letters below.  

Mr Webster 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 

Excellence in English 

Tapiwa Chaparadza  

Sara Todd 
 

Halle Ferguson 
 



 
 
 
  
  

Excellence in English 

Hannah Wade  Amy Jarratt  



 Jeanie Delaney  

Liyaa Akbar  


